
PURCHASE ORDER FOR 2022 FORD 
POLICE INTERCEPTOR HYBRID SUVS

City Council Meeting
November 9, 2021

Zac Brand
Fleet Superintendent, 

Transportation and Public Work
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CURRENT
• The Transportation and Public Works and 

Police Department request sole 
manufacture purchase order for the 
purchase of 28 Ford Police Hybrid SUVs 
through the Fleet vehicle replacement 
program.

• On October 6, 2021 Invitation for Bid 21-48 
was opened by Purchasing

• Two bid responses were received, only 
Napa Ford, Napa, CA was responsive and 
responsible to the bid solicitation.
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PROPOSED

• Approve sole manufacture bid award and 
issuance of a Purchase Order for the 
purchase of twenty-eight (28) 2022 Ford 
Police Interceptor Hybrid SUVs to the 
lowest responsive bidder Napa Ford, 
Napa, CA for total not to exceed amount 
of $1,246,355.42.
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BENEFIT
• The Police Department has studied various 

sedans and SUV pursuit rated patrol 
vehicles, determining that the mid-size 
platform of the Ford Interceptor SUV 
provides the most applicable balance of 
size, function, and economy relative to the 
City of Santa Rosa’s urban environment

• Additionally, the Ford Interceptor SUV base 
model is the only gasoline-hybrid 
powertrain currently available which 
provides a 32% reduction of gasoline used 
over each vehicle's life cycle. 
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RECOMMENDATION
• It is recommended by the Transportation and 

Public Works, Police and Finance 
Departments, that the Council, by resolution, 
approve a purchase order for the purchase of 
twenty-eight (28) 2022 Ford Police Interceptor 
Hybrid SUVs to Napa Ford, Napa, California, 
in an amount not to exceed $1,246,355.42.  
Funds for this purchase are funded in Fiscal 
Year 2021-22 Transportation and Public Works 
Fleet Vehicle Replacement approved budget 
and does not have a fiscal impact on the 
General Fund.

5



Questions?
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